## **Cassidy Grimm Memorial Bursary**

\$500 awarded in June of each year to one recipient.

Applications accepted February 1 - May 15 each year.

Cassidy tragically lost her life on August 23, 2023. Cassidy had recently graduated with her Bachelor of Education in April 2023 and had planned to work as a substitute for at least one year with the Chinook School Division. Her goal was to work in a rural school and teach grades 5-7. She had a passion for this age group as they were, in her opinion, on the edge between child and teen and trying to figure out who they are. They are in need of support and encouragement during what can often be a challenging time for them. She felt a connection to this age group and was passionate about not only teaching but building into their lives. Even during her internship, she attended out of school sport events that her students were a part of. It was important to her to build into her students as much as possible. Teaching in a rural setting was another one of her goals as she felt that our rural schools often do not have all that is needed, and it was her goal to work hard to be the best teacher she could to best support her students. She also liked the idea of being in a smaller setting where she could continue to be engaged with her students even after they left her classroom. Cassidy was an excellent student who worked hard and achieved very high grades. She graduated from the University of Regina with great distinction. She was incredibly gifted but also knew how to dedicate herself to her studies and work hard.

One of Cassidy's passions was her faith in God. She was always continuing to grow in her understanding of who God is and she had a desire to help others know Him too. She spent 7 summers working at West Bank Bible Camp which provided her the opportunity to share her faith and build into the lives of children as well as her peers. She attended Thrive Discipleship School for one year and not only deepened her understanding of her faith but had many opportunities to serve those less fortunate than her, especially in the inner city of Saskatoon. She then attended Briercrest College for her first year of her Education degree. Then she transferred for her final 3 years at the University of Regina. Although she enjoyed many of her classes the one that surprised her the most was her Cree language courses. She did not think she would do well learning a new language but thoroughly enjoyed learning and practicing it with her classmates. She thrived on this new adventurous challenge. She enjoyed playing soccer both in Swift Current as well as briefly at Briercrest College. Family and friends were incredibly important to her. Cassidy always had time to lend a hand or a listening ear with some gentle advice. She struggled with social anxiety, and working with people took a lot out of her but she still made time to support and build into the lives of so many. When you got to know her, you discovered she was fun, goofy, kind, trustworthy, loving and will forever be deeply missed.

To qualify for her bursary, we ask that you submit a brief essay describing why you are going into Education and what your passion for teaching focuses on. We would also like a brief bio describing who you are and what makes you, you. A short explanation as to why you are applying for this particular bursary and in brief your financial need. You need to be a Saskatchewan resident accepted into or already attending a post secondary school in Saskatchewan for the purpose of achieving a Bachelor of Education Degree. Please include your name, age, contact information, proof of enrollment as well as 2 letters of reference. Applications can be sent to:

Cassidy Grimm Memorial Bursary
Box 215
Hodgeville, SK S0H2B0
Or
cassidygrimm-memorialbursary@sasktel.net

We thank you in advance for your application but only the person chosen will be contacted. Please accept our thanks for applying to receive Cassidy's Memorial Bursary.